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Press Release 
 

On February 26, 2025, the Cherryville Police Department received a report of an employee embezzling 

money from Gaston County Schools (Cherryville Elementary).  A criminal investigation was completed, which 
showed the employee had embezzled approximately $9000.00 during this school year.   

Helaine Marie Davis, 264 Mauney Farm Road, Cherryville, NC 28021; was interviewed and made a full 

confession.  Warrants were obtained for Embezzlement, which were served by Gastonia Police on Friday, 
March 7, 2025.  Mrs. Davis received a $10,000.00 secure bond.  Anyone with further information is requested 
to contact Detective Farris or Captain Parker at 704-435-1717. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
  


